Hanover Township Sewer Authority

December 17, 2012

Hanover Township Building

Mr. John LaValla called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Board members attending were Chairman John LaValla, Vice-Chairman Dawn Paden, 

Secretary/Treasurer Tim Seech, Treasurer/Secretary Nancy Voelker, Board Member

Greg Call, Gannett Fleming John Rae, Solicitor John Salopek & Frank Paganie, Office Manager Diane DiBattista. As well as, approximately 10 township residents property owners.  

Public Comments:  Mr. Jablonski, Phase 1 Property Owner asked questions on the survey pegs and the covered catch basin and storm drains, he has been asking for assistance on getting this corrected since Phase 1 project.

Pastor Marlin Hanley Administrator for the Tri-State Christian Academy, Phase 2, questioned their tap fee.
Mr. & Mrs. Orison, Phase 2 Property Owner of the Ranch Motel, questioned their tap fee.

Mr. Krynak, Phase 2 Property Owner, questioned his property condemnation.  Mr. Rae stated that the property is not condemned; it is an easement for the utility. We will look at the drawings.  If it is a temporary easement, it is removed, but if it is a permanent, it is recorded.  Mr. Salopek requested those property owners with unused easements to send a letter to the office.

Mr. Call made a motion to accept the minutes of November 19, 2012; Mrs. Voelker seconds the motion; Motion carried. Mrs. Paden abstains not at the meeting.

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept the minutes of December 3, 2012; Mr. Call seconds the motion; Motion carried. Mr. Seech abstains not at the meeting.

Mrs. Voelker presented the Treasurer’s Report with beginning balance in the Operating and Expense Account as of November 1, 2012 of $43,862.81. November deposits of $29,279.37 and expenditures of $18,810.91, ending balance $54,331.27. Balance in the Pennvest Account in November was $46,703.39. Balance in Tap Fund Phase 1 Account in November was $115,313.24. Balance in Tap Fund Phase 2 Account in November was $89,935.71. Transfer $22,000.00 from Account #3544 to Account #9763. Mr. Seech made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented; seconded by Mr. Call; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay the invoices a new total of $16,032.39 added fee yearly cost for PA Game Commission for License Agreement for Game Land crossing for $290.75; seconded by Mrs. Voelker; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to pay HTSA Part Time Employee Patricia Garrett for Week Ending November 30, 2012 and December 15, 2012, Payroll total of $494.28; seconded by
Mr. LaValla. Roll Call –Dawn Paden – yes; Tim Seech – yes; Greg Call – yes; John LaValla – yes; Nancy Voelker – abstain for Patricia Garrett.
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Old Business:  Mr. LaValla discussed Municipal Consulting Service. An uninhabitable determination of a single family home by the Township Code Official would result in a denial of a certificate of occupancy. All certificates of occupancy are issued by the Code Official or Zoning Officer.  If they do not issue a permit for that property then we can use that determination for uninhabitable dwelling. The Township Supervisors would contact the Municipal Consulting Service. Upon an HTSA request.
Solicitor Report:  Mr. Salopek discussed creating a grinder pump resolution, providing duties and obligation.  The terms and condition give the authority the right to enter at
all reasonable times into the property of the owner for the purpose of inspecting, maintain and repairing replacing a pump unit. The Resolution No. 2013-16 for Grinder Pump Ownership Resolution. 
Mr. Salopek mentioned if we would continue to do the Tapping Fee Payment Plan as in 
Phase 1.  Per the Board, we will continue to do the Payment Plan in Phase 2 and stay at $3,500.00. Mr. Salopek will get a new Payment Plan updated for Phase 2.
Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Installment Payment Applications for Mr. Parris; seconded by Mr. Call; Motion carried.

Mr. Seech made a motion to accept Installment Payment Applications for Mrs. Moore; seconded by Mr. Call; Motion carried.

Engineer Report:  Mr. Rae mentioned that contractors continue working on punch list items. GECS bonding company is involved.

Per Requisition No. P2-19 we are not paying anyone until jobs are completed.   Mrs. Paden said then we will hold the 10%. Mr. Salopek recommended making a separate motion on the joint check responding to Cincinnati’s letter dated December 14, 2012.  Mr. LaValla asked for a motion to pay Bella Enterprises/Greensburg Environmental $173,311.00 minus the 10% retainer. Mr. Call made a motion to pay Bella Enterprises/Greensburg Environmental for $155,980.00; seconded by Mrs. Paden; Mr. Seech –Nay; Motion carried. 

Mr. Call made a motion to accept Phase 1 Requisition No. 88 for $11,223.31; seconded by Mr. Seech; Motion carried. 

Mrs. Paden made a motion to accept Phase 2 Requisition No. P2-21 for $26,144.76; seconded by Mr. Call; Motion carried. 

New Business: Mr. LaValla mentioned that we received a Notice to Terminate our Tenancy from Mr. Iannetti, our landlord, and must vacate the property on or before January 6, 2013. Stark Van Lines came to the office to check it out and they will send us a quote to move the office to the Sewer Plant.  

Mrs. Paden made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:12 PM; seconded by Mr. Call; 
Motion carried.          

Respectfully Submitted, 

_________

______

Tim Seech, Secretary
 
